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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

RESOURCE PRIORITIZATION AND ALLOCATION RECOMMENDATIONS 

SUNCOAST HOSPICE, CLEARWATER
THURSDAY, September 11, 2014
11:00 A.M. - 12:30 P.M.


MINUTES 

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Marty Clemmons, Chair at 11:00 a.m.  

	ATTENDANCE
	Members Present: Carla Baity, Ginny Boucher, Keith Boyd, Marty Clemmons, Nolan Finn, Teri Fitzgerald, Brandi Geoit, William Harper, David Konnerth, Marilyn Merida, Joe Parramore, Jim Roth, Joy Winheim, Elizabeth Rugg, Kristen Whitesell,
Members Absent: Belinda Alexander, Priya Rajkumar, 
Guests Present:, JaDawn Wright, Vicky Oliver,
Grantee Staff Present: Aubrey Arnold
Lead Agency Staff Present: Demarcus Holden, Shelley Taylor-Donahue, Floyd Egner, Rachel Janssen
Health Councils Staff Present:  Lisa Nugent, Ashley Richards


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	Under expenditures, Part B 2015 RFA was added as item IX. Part A Oral Health Allocation was added as item X. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for August 14, 2014 were approved (M: Parramore, S: Winheim) unanimously.

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Ryan White Care Council did not meet in August. Marty Clemmons gave the report for the Care Council meeting held on July 2, 2014 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Aubrey Arnold reported that a draft of the Part A grant application has been completed and the final application should be submitted before the 9/19 due date. This year the Grantee’s office is asking for a 5% increase, which would make the award amount approximately $10.4 million. Aubrey thanked Ashely Richards and Lisa Nugent for their hard work. 

The Request for Applications process is going on. The deadline for proposals was last week. Applications were received for all categories, except one, and are being reviewed by review teams. Scoring will take place on September 9th and awards will be announced later that day. 

Aubrey discussed a recent meeting held in Orlando of statewide Ryan White representatives and ADAP. A second meeting is anticipated in October to continue coordination for Parts A and B and wrap around with ADAP and Affordable Care Act plans. 

Aubrey and Lisa filmed a video on the Ryan White program for the county’s department spotlight series. The 30 minute video will air on Hillsborough County’s government station, the Tampa Bay Community Network, and will be posted on YouTube once it is finalized. An expected release date has not been set.

Demarcus Holden announced that the Lead Agency has been working on contract monitoring. They are planning to extend contracts with providers to be in line with the RW fiscal year. A Request for Applications (RFA) is expected to be awarded in December. The RFA will be for medical case management and non-medical case management for approximately $850,000. These are not new monies and contracts will begin on April 1, 2015. Members asked questions about the application process, scoring team, and differences from last RFP process. Demarcus indicated that they will be putting together the scoring team and members do not need to be DOH employees. The Lead Agency will update the RPARC at their next meeting. 

Demarcus discussed National Testing Day events and announced that all contracts and budgets have been prepared for the new year. 

Lisa Nugent announced that staff has been working on the Part A Annual Update for HRSA and the Part A grant. Ashley will be attending the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) along with Nolan in October and will report back pertinent information. 

Members were reminded that during September all committees will be working on their work plans, discussing meeting day/time, and electing committee chairs and co-chairs (as needed). 

Lisa and Ashley reminded the committee that they can be reached with questions or concerns. 

Membership committee brought forth motions for one membership removal, two new voting memberships and two voting member renewals. All motions were passed by acclimation. 

 

	Election of Chair and Co-Chair
	Martin Clemmons self-nominated for chair. Dave self-nominated for co-chair. These nominations were approved by the committee by acclimation with no abstentions. 

	Meeting Day, Time, Location
	The committee will maintain its current meeting day, time, and location pending availability of space at Suncoast Hospice. The motion was passed by acclimation. 

	Committee Work Plan
	The commission had a discussion on how to present expenditure reports. The committee elected to present the information by service category and county but the information will be presented quarterly instead of monthly. Part A & B will present the information based on their own respective quarterly reporting schedules. d
Other updates to the committee work plan included updates to due dates for all items in work plan as well as modifying language regarding to reflect periodic monitoring of the ongoing ACA.

The updated work plan was accepted with changes. (M: Harper S: Whitesell) 

	Part B 2015 Extension
	The lead agent presented proposed contract extensions presented in the table below to bring Part B contracts in alignment with the Ryan White grant year.  
Value of Contracts Extended Jan. 1, 2015 - Mar. 1, 2015
 

 

 

AREA

EXTENDED

Hillsborough

MCM

 $                       11,320.56 

 

Hillsborough

Non-MCM

 $                       35,848.44 

 

Manatee

MCM

 $                       27,566.00 

 

Pinellas

MCM

 $                       82,923.00 

 

Pinellas

Non-MCM

 $                       54,396.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOTAL

 $                     212,054.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total MCM Extended

 $                     121,809.56 

 

 

Total Non-MCM Extended

 $                       90,244.44 

 

 

TOTAL

 $                     212,054.00 

Background: The purpose of the three-month extension for the existing contracts is to bring it into compliance with the Ryan White Fiscal year (April 1 - March 31)

Recommendation: Approve the above contract extensions recommendations for the Part B Case Management and Non-Medical Case Management contracts.
The proposed allocations were accepted by the committee unanimously. (M: Parramore, S: Merida).

	PART A ALLOCATION
	Aubrey announced that $50,000 was allocated to oral health services based on a survey to the provider network. Based on the most recent RFA there were no bidders for the additional $50,000 in Hillsborough county so this money will need to be reallocated to another service category before the end of the contract year. 

Based on established priorities, oral health is #5. In order to appropriately reallocate the funds, there needs to be an evaluation of current unmet or potential unmet needs in the other prioritized service categories. 
If funds are not reallocated and are put back out for bid, a procurement process will need to happen fairly quickly in order to give a new provider adequate time to spend the money. 

Several options were presented to the committee but the overall consensus is that a reallocations process of the entire $50k to one service provider would be a more efficient way to get the funding to the right provider in enough time to be useful to a new provider. A suggestion was made to survey the current provider network to determine which provider could most easily absorb the funds and spend it by Feb 2015.

Several committee members voiced concerns over lags in the billing process and the possibility of having unpaid bills to providers so close to the end of the grant year. Aubrey gave a brief update on the Careware billing process and reported that providers are still not able to bill through Careware but Grantee’s office is diligently working to make the billing process more efficient and eliminate the need for paper billing. Eligibility information is being pulled from HMS for the TPA in order to reconcile previously unpaid claims.



	PLWHA TRANSITION INTO HEALTH INSURANCE MARKETPLACE
	Providers in the local area are working on transitioning ADAP clients to Marketplace. A list of clients who are eligible for the transition will be sent to ADAP and they will work with case management and health department staff to get clients transitions. Funding for the infrastructure to implement these changes is currently not available.

Training will be held locally with the Health Council of S. Florida in the second half of Oct to go over the coordination of moving clients into the marketplace. The number of clients expected to transition is currently estimated to be 400-600. This number may be significantly lower after going through the transition process. Transition of clients is expected to be completed by Nov 15, 2014. 

Currently ADAP has not decided which plans to enroll transition clients in. Part A & B will be working together and will have a consensus on which plans they will support. 

Case management agencies are not funded for the upcoming ADAP transition. They are more focused on ACA guidelines and procedures. 

Part A & B will be working together to find and appoint staff to conduct the transition. ADAP clients slated for the move have the option to refuse the transition but this is not encouraged as Ryan White is supposed to be the payor of last resort. Ryan White agencies as well as HRSA will be stricter in enforcing the payor of last resort rule to ensure proper program enrollment.

	ACA AND MEDICAID MANAGED CARE UPDATE
	MMC representatives will be meeting next month in Tallahassee.

A new PAC manual will be released in Sept 2014. 

Continuing issues with Clear Health Alliance taking common HAART meds like Atripla off of formulary.

Clients have also been reporting that when opting out of case management services they are met with friction and some elements of patient choice are being violated.

Area’s 5 and 6 will now be combined under Medicaid. Terri Fitzgerald will still be the local Medicaid representative. 

	COMMUNITY 
INPUT/ ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Gay Mens HIV Awareness Day will be held on Sept 27. Local activities will be sent out via the RW Info Share.

Marty announced that HIV/AIDS Aging and Awareness day will be on Sept 18th. Several events will be taking place across the country. 

An event taking place in Winter Haven for HIV/AIDS Aging and Awareness day on Sept 16th.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 12:24 p.m.
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